From: Sir Peter Scott CBE DSC



THE NEW GROUNDS SLIMBRIDGE GLOUCESTER GL2 7BT

> Tele: Cambridge (045-389) 333 Gabler: Wildfowl Dursley

12th January 1979

Den Mr. Balazs

IUCN: Survival Service Commission

A more formal letter will be sent to you over my signature in due course about the SSC Marine Turtle Group; meanwhile I wanted you to know that I think it is very important that you serve our Commission by taking on the position of Deputy Chairman to the Marine Turtle Group, with Archie Carr as Chairman. Nicholas Mrosovsky will, I hope, remain as Editor of the Newsletter and a member of the Group.

I am delighted you are able to attend the meetings in Costa Rica. I won't be there I am afraid, but perhaps we could meet when I am in Hawaii at the end of February. I shall be with my wife and staying at the Pioneer Inn, Lahaina, Maui, Hawaii from February 23/28.

Your sincerely Pet SeA.

* We'll be passing through Honolula, of course, but it's all rather distant from Kaneshe so propably not practical.